Minutes of the 

MGISAC Homeland Security 

Subcommittee Meeting

September 5, 2006

SEMA/National Guard Facilities

Room 153 Military Education Facility

10:00 - 12:00 noon
Agenda
1. Additions to Agenda

2. DHS funding for 2006

a. Initiatives

b. Roles

c. Priority

3. HSAC actions

4. MAGIC Regional Meeting for Emergency Managers and Geospatial

5. Emergency Management Training for Geospatial

6. MidMissouri GIS Users Group

1. September 20th at 2pm at DNR's Elm Street Facility in the Route 66 room. 
Topic: Emergency Response/Homeland Security GIS 
Presenters: 

a. URS Corporation Katrina Volunteers 

b. Debbie Briedwell, MO DHSS 

c. Jason Ebersole, MoDOT - Update on FEMA Geospatial Support Task Force pilot

7. Additions:  GPS & Community Mapping

8. Additions:  Round Table Discussion

9. Next meeting

The meeting started at 10:15 after all had arrived.

Present:  Tim Haithcoat, Ryan Lanclos, Nathan Mattox, Eric Evans, Keith Crumley, Debbie Briedwell, Jeff Schloss, Ray Fox

1. Two additions to the agenda were made.  a) GPS and community mapping, and b) a round table discussion.

2. Department of Homeland Security funding for 2006:

Tim Haithcoat distributed the geospatial Initiative Plan submitted through the state office as well as the Investment Justification.  Funding is still unknown as regards these plans as the state evaluates the implementation of E-Team and the costs associated with that implementation.  

The Subcommittee is going to pursue alignment with the state priorities in terms of geospatial support.  These areas include agriculture, interoperable communication, mass care & citizen protection, and volunteers and donations.  It was felt that we could align the Phase I targets for activity proposed in the Investment with these areas.  To that point we are pursuing the development of data templates in support of these areas.  The templates would include Fire (?), Police (?), and Ambulance Services (DHSS); Public Health Care (DHSS); Senior and Special Needs services and Vulnerable Populations (DHSS); Agribusiness (MDA); Telecommunication (MSHP); Community Alerting Systems (?); and Shelters (Extension).  For each, a data collection template aligned with federal and state standards will be developed to try to build into the data compilation and generation tasks as much potential for interoperability as possible.  Some of these areas have templates already built and in use (DHSS – hospitals), others are being trained on (Extension – shelters), and still others have no template.

The standards and compliance documents are to be gathered over the next several weeks and shared via the HS Subcommittee email list.  The Subcommittee will then draft a base template from which other specific templates can be launched. 

Some talk of prototyping the implementation of the templates for data development with local government was discussed.  Current focus will remain on the templates however.

Action Items:  

Debbie B will send templates for Health Care, Hospitals, Nursing Homes, etc.

Ryan L will send information related to agricultural items

Eric E and Nathan M will send shelter information template

Ray Fox will send out USGS data guidelines for critical infrastructure

Keith and Tim H will work on telecommunications

Eric E will try to find out about community alerting systems (sirens)

Tim H will compile the DHS geospatial guidance

3. Homeland Security Advisory Council:

Some discussion took place as to whether or not we should appeal to the HSAC to allow local governments to pursue geospatial emergency management data development as one of the areas for focus.  This approach was not recommended. Rather an alignment with support of the chosen areas through geospatial technologies would have greater potential for success. It was brought out that the Regionalization that Missouri is advocating would be a great place to inject geospatial into these discussions. 

Action Items:  

Tim H will obtain information regarding these regional groups and provide back to the group as well as the geospatial elements of local government through the MGISAC and MSDIS.

Ryan L will try to set the next geospatial briefing for the HSAC and in it we need to provide some education on geospatial elements, particularly with regards to ETeam.  The Subcommittee will then help craft this briefing.

4. MAGIC Regional Meeting for Geospatial and Emergency Managers

Tim H brought the group up-to-date on the status of the regional meeting that was to be held in the Kansas City area to provide an informational forum for sharing experiences and successes.  The meeting itself is currently in limbo and Tim approached the group to gage interest in possibly carrying this meeting forward.  Debbie B shared that a similar meeting was held regionally on health geospatial issues that went very well. Pulling together the ‘EMAC constituency’ was also identified as being an important element.  This element will be looked into further.

Action Items:

Tim H will see what the next steps are to getting this meeting back on track.

5.  Emergency Management Training for Geospatial Professionals

Eric E stated that their group has created briefing materials on emergency management operations that he could use to brief geospatial personnel.  Debbie B and others also stated that there are a series of on-line courses from FEMA that can be taken as well.  

6.  MidMissouri GIS Users Group – mention of potential meeting of interest to the group

7. GPS Community Mapping

Nathan M gave a brief overview of the activities of 4-H and Extension in the area of mapping shelters.  Training has taken place in two settings, the element was piloted in the field, and there is interest from Kansas in mimicking this operation.

8.  Round Table:

USGS – Chuck Peterson is working with the Highway Patrol on some training elements and mapping; There are regional planning council training taking place through MSDIS’ CAP grant looking at critical infrastructure mapping – issue to be resolved – METADATA!;  Looking at new ortho-photography for the state (1m) for eastern side;  NRCS will be flying some LIDAR in the Missouri.

DNR: There is a desire from DNR emergency response for portable solutions.  Broader context of emergency data needs (beyond just GIS mapping) is being considered.

HSS: Received funding for another year.  Lost one person and one has been reassigned within their group.  The work that they did with 4-H in mock-up was used successfully in response to tornado damage and at the State Fair as well.

Extension: National Guard:  There is an emergency communications survey being taken across the nation.  There are some questions regarding the use and utility of geospatial information.  Keith stated that he could do a briefing for us on the results and status of this survey.  This will be added to a future agenda.

UMC:GRC:MSDIS:  We will be making some base map GeoPDF’s for evaluation and review by SEMA for context of operations within Missouri’s EOC.

9.  Next Meeting:

Set for Tuesday October 10, 2006 from 10:00 – 12:00 noon.  We will be planning to meet monthly on the 2nd Tuesday from here on out. The facilities at the National Guard will most likely be used and the rooms made available will have teleconferencing capabilities.  These details will be forthcoming.

